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August and September library events 

All Pikes Peak Reads addresses emergency preparedness
By Harriet Halbig

Many thanks to all who joined us for treats and band 
music at our Ice Cream Social in early August. Special 
thanks to the Tri-Lakes Friends of the Library for their 
sponsorship of this delightful event.

The 11th annual All Pikes Peak Reads program will 
kick off on Sept. 15. The theme of this year’s program is 
“survival against all odds.” Primary titles are The Year 
of the Flood by Margaret Atwood, The Unthinkable by 
Amanda Ripley, and teen title Life As We Knew It by 
Susan Beth Pfeffer.

We are very excited about this program and have 
planned some programs exclusively for the Monument 
Library.

On Sept. 21, from 10 to noon, the Monumental Read-
ers will discuss The Unthinkable at the monthly meeting. 
At noon that day we will serve a light lunch and show the 
PBS film Surviving Disaster with Ripley. Patrons wishing 
to join us for lunch and the film are encouraged to register 
at the library.

On Saturday, Sept. 22, from 2 until 4, we will host 
emergency planner Kathy Russell from the El Paso Coun-
ty Sheriff’s Office speaking on “Are You Ready for the 
Unthinkable?” Kathy will address emergency prepared-
ness on the household level as well as the community 
level and will provide information to take home to help 
you make your own emergency plan.

Teen programs related to All Pikes Peak Reads will 
be offered in October.

Adult programs
The AARP Mature Safe Driving Program will be offered 
on Thursday, Sept. 20, from 1 to 5 p.m. This is a refresher 

course designed for motorists age 50 
and older. Graduates may present their 
completion certificate to their insur-
ance agents for a discount. Charge for 
the four-hour course is $12 for AARP 
members and $14 for nonmembers. 
Space is limited and registration is 
required.

Another adult event during Sep-
tember will be Travlin’: Woody Guth-
rie’s Life and Songs. While most people 
remember Woody Guthrie’s This Land 
Is Your Land, Daniel Blegen presents 
much more about Guthrie’s life and 
times. Using Guthrie’s own words and 
songs, Daniel reminds us of the rich 
history found in the folksongs about 
the Dust Bowl, the natural wonders of 
the West, labor unions, patriotism, and 
the “average Joes” who built a great 
country. The program will take place 
on Saturday, Sept. 29, 2 to 3 p.m.

Teen programs
The Crafty Teens program for 
September will be “Monsters and 
Aliens—the Seeequel” on Wednesday, 
Sept. 5, from 3 until 4:30. Join us to 
make wacky soft creatures and enjoy a 
snack. Please call the library to regis-
ter for this fun time.

The teen book club Book-Eaters will discuss City of 
Masks by Mary Hoffman on Wednesday, Sept. 12, from 4 

to 5:30. This group for grades 7 and up enjoys snacks and 
a lively discussion. There is also a chance to win a book.

Children’s programs
September’s Family Fun program on Sept. 8 at 1:30 will 
be “Raptor Survival.” Real hawks, owls, and vultures (all 
raptors) encounter many obstacles in their quest to live in 
the wild. Meet some of these magnificent survivors, hear 
their stories, and make a small raptor puppet to take home. 
Presented by the Nature and Raptor Center of Pueblo. 
The Lego Club will meet on Saturday the 18th from 10:
30 until noon. This club is open to all ages. You bring the 
creativity and we will supply the Legos. Remember to 
bring your camera to photograph your creation, because 
all Legos remain the property of the Pikes Peak Library 
District.

Join us for Fabulous Friday Fun on Friday, Sept. 21, 
from 4:15 until 5:15. We explore the Dewey Decimal Sys-
tem through fun activities and games. We always have 
snacks and rewards for finding answers. Every participant 
earns a free book! Suggested for upper elementary and 
middle school students.

On the walls of the library during September is 
Rocky Mountain Splendor, oil paintings by Nancy Batten. 
The Daughters of the American Revolution will provide 
items of historical interest in the display case.

Palmer Lake Library events
New readers are invited to improve their fluency by read-
ing to a Paws to Read dog. Misty, the Sheltie, will be in 
the library on Thursday, Sept. 13, from 4:30 to 5:30. Read 
to Misty and select a prize.

Read with Kirby, our golden retriever friend, on Sat-
urday, Sept. 22 from 11 until noon.

The Family Fun program on Saturday, Sept.15 at 10:
30 is Raptor Survival. Real hawks, owls and vultures (all 
are raptors) encounter many obstacles in their quest to 
survive in the wild. Meet some of these magnificent birds 
and hear their stories. Make a small raptor puppet to take 
home. Presented by Nature’s Educators of Aurora. 

The Palmer Lake Library Knitting Group meets each 
Thursday from 10 a.m. until noon. Knitters of all skill 
levels are welcome. Bring your project and enjoy the com-
pany of other knitters. The group includes experienced 
knitters who are happy to assist you. Call 481-2587 for 
more information.

The Palmer Lake Book Group will meet at 9 a.m. on 
Friday, Oct. 5. New members are welcome and no regis-
tration is required at this monthly book club. Please call 
481-2587 for the current selection. 

Photographs by Claudia Godec will be displayed on 
the walls during September.

Harriet Halbig can be reached at 
harriethalbig@ocn.me.

Above: Linda Fuqua-Jones of the Palmer Lake Library, Libby Theune 
of the Monument Library, and Gus Freyer of Tri-Lakes Friends of the 
Library serve a selection of ice cream to patrons at the annual Ice 
Cream Social on Aug. 4. Photo by Harriet Halbig.

For advertising information, call John Heiser at 488-3455 or visit www.ocn.me

• OCN is mailed free to every resident in the 
Tri-Lakes area. We mail 15,300+ copies every 
month. OCN has the fourth-largest circulation 
of local newspapers in El Paso County after The 
Gazette, the Colorado Springs Independent, and 
the Woodman Edition. We put copies of OCN into 
the hands of those people most likely to buy your 
products or services: local residents. 

• OCN is a primary source for Tri-Lakes area 
news. For the past 11 years, OCN has been 
presenting unbiased, detailed coverage of Tri-Lakes 
area governmental entities and their deliberations 
and actions. Credibility is key during tough times. 
Advertising in a credible medium typically rubs off 
on the advertisers in that media.

• OCN only takes ads from Tri-Lakes area 
businesses. In OCN, your ad won’t be competing 
for attention with ads from Colorado Springs 
and Castle Rock. This policy was adopted at the 
founding of OCN in 2001 as a way to help local 
businesses like yours succeed.

• OCN’s low ad rates and monthly publication 
schedule help stretch your ad budget. OCN has 
the lowest ad cost per printed copy of any local 
publication. Since OCN is a monthly publication, 
your ad is out there for a month—more than four 
times longer than other local papers. Many of our 
advertisers tell us they’re still getting calls in the 
third and fourth week of the month.

• OCN does not use contracts: You aren’t tied down. 
Adjust your advertising month-to-month to meet 
your changing needs. Our advertisers advertise 
with us because they see benefit in it, not because 
they’re bound by a contract they signed months 
before. To reward frequent advertisers, OCN has 
a Frequent Advertiser Bonus program. You earn 
up to 10% of your ad cost as a bonus you can use 
to reduce the cost of future OCN advertising. The 
more you advertise with OCN, the more you save.

• You are supporting a good thing: Your 
advertising dollars support a unique all-volunteer, 
Tri-Lakes-area-focused effort to present factual, 
comprehensive news to all Tri-Lakes area 
residents.

And the best reason of 
all: It works!

• Cathy Thompson, Monumental Styles & Co. 
- “OCN is my paper of choice for advertising. The 
ads John has helped me design have provided a 
constant stream of new clients. My ads have paid 
for themselves many times over! Thanks John!”

• Scott Sanders, Sanders Consulting - “I’ve tried 
advertising with other papers that cost three times 
as much and never get nearly the response I do 
from my OCN ad. Even my long standing customers 
tell me ‘We saw your ad in OCN!’”

• Lois Wilde, L&L Field Mowing - “The boys were 
amazed at how quickly they received calls last year 
after their ad went into the May issue. The jobs they 
got from the OCN kept them busy all summer.” 

• Donna Mallon, Donna’s Dolphins swim school 
- “This is the best advertising money I’ve spent! 
OCN is the best paper in town and readers look 
forward to every issue. I have seen a big response 
to my new ad in this paper. I do not need to 
advertise anywhere else as my other advertising is 
word of mouth! Thank you OCN for your hard work 
to make this paper stand out from the rest in our 
community!” 

• Kerri Bohler, B&E Filling Station Restaurant 
- “Thanks for all you have done for us. Our ad with 
OCN was the best thing we ever did for advertising. 
It outshines all the rest.” 

• Yukie Stauffer, Luna Hair Studio and Spa  - “We 
had great response from our ad. I really appreciate 
it. It is amazing to see how many people came to 
us with our ad from OCN and many of our clients 
mentioned about our ad.” 

• Sarah Groh, Voice and Piano Lessons - “Your 
paper has been the best press I have ever had.” 

• Annie Matchett, House for Sale - “Thanks to the 
ad I ran in OCN, I sold my house in Woodmoor in 
one month. It worked great!”

• Kathie Kaufer, Help Wanted for Family Reunion 
- “The ad yielded excellent results. Thanks!”

Why advertise in OCN?


